
High Desert Montessori School  

WEEKLY  NEWSLETTER 

January 15,  2020 

1/17/20: 2:00 Community Gathering 
1/17/20: 5:30 PTO Family Fun Night 
1/20/20: Martin Luther King Jr. DayðNo School 
1/21/20: 6:00 Primary New Parent Seminar (Orovada Campus) 
1/22/20: 6:00 Elementary New Parent Seminar (Orovada Campus) 
1/22/20: 6:00 Middle School New Parent Seminar (Silverada Campus) 
1/24/20: 1:00 Early Release 
1/29/20: 5:00 HDMS Board Meeting 
2/7/20: 1:00 Early Release 
2/13/20:  5:30 PTO Meeting 
2/14/20:  PTO Parentôs Night Out 
2/17/20: Presidentôs DayðNo School 
2/20/20: 5:30 Montessori Through My Eyes 
2/21/20: Teacher Work DayðNo School for all Programs 
2/26/20:  5:00 HDMS Board Meeting 
2/28/20: 2:00 Community Gathering 
2/28/20: 7:00pm ñMaria Montessori the Musicalò 
2/29/20: 2:00pm ñMaria Montessori the Musicalò 

Notes from the Office Staff 

Reminders from the Primary Team 

Dear HDMS Community,  
 
As we head into the second half of the school year, I 
wanted to remind you of our arrival and dismissal proce-
dures which come directly from our Parent/Student 
Handbook. We work with the HDMS Safety Team, Fire 
Marshall and Reno Police to ensure our processes and 
flow of traffic remains safe for all.  
 
HDMS General Guidelines for Arrival & Dismissal:  
 
ǒ  It is our mission to help children to be independent; and it is our job to keep 
them safe. You can help foster independence by allowing your child to go into the 
school building on his or her own from age appropriate drop off points.  
 
ǒ  The front roundabouts of both buildings will be closed to traffic between 8:15-
8:45 and 3:00-3:30. These areas can be used throughout the school day to drop 
off late students or pick up sick children or students for appointments during the 
school day. 
 
ǒ  Roundabouts can be used for aftercare pick-up.  
 
ǒ  Primary parents (Prek-K) please pull through the Orovada east parking lot, park, 
and walk your child to the primary courtyard if your childôs classroom is in that area 
or into the Orovada atrium. You may use these areas as your ñkiss and dropò 
zone.  
 
ǒ  Elementary and middle school students in before and after care MUST be 
signed in and out of their program by a parent/guardian.  
 
ǒ  Silverada students in before care will be escorted by staff from Orovada to Sil-
verada at 8:15 AM.  
 
ǒ  Please contact the school if there is an extenuating circumstance in which you 
need our help with child care.  
 
There will be no school on Monday, January 20th in honor of Martin Luther King 
Day. Thank you for your ongoing support of the High Desert Community and have 
a fantastic 3 day weekend!.  
 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Tammie, Interim Principal 
principal@hdmsreno.com   

Notes from Ms. Tammie 

Reminders from the Lower Elementary Team 

Reminders from the Adolescent Team 

Reminders from the Upper Elementary Team 

Reminders from the Combo Class (Crystal Peak) 

Upcoming Events 

ǒ  73% of supply fees have currently been paid.  Thanks to all of 
the parents who reached out to make payment!  If your childôs 
supply fee has not been paid, please contact Ms. Sherrie to make 
a payment or discuss the option of a payment plan. 
 
ǒ  If is very important that you contact Ms. Laura if your child is 
absent.  laura@hdmsreno.com or call 775-624-2800 ex.3 
 
ǒ   If you would like to observe a classroom before the end of the 
school year, please submit your request via email to Stephanie at 
stephanie@hdmsreno.com  Remember, it is both testing and en-
rollment season, so please be patient and flexible with your re-
quest! 
 
ǒ  If you are not receiving the HDMS text messaging alerts you 
may have accidentally opted out. If you have opted out of text 
messages directly from your phone, then you must opt back in the 
same way, if you wish to continue to receive text messages from 
High Desert. To opt back in, send a text to 23177 and type 
START 1136102 in the body of the message. 

A reminder about reading at home and math fact practice.  
 
1st and 2nd: Addition and Subtraction Facts 
2nd, 3rd, 4th: Multiplication and Division 
4th, 5th, 6th: Multiplication, Division, and operations with fractions 

Free Community Event:  Youth Wildlife Conservation Experience 

ǒ  Second round of Lower Elementary MAPS testing starts Jan 
22nd. Following up with Freckle is a good way to prep for the test.  
 

Notes from the PTO 

ǒ Family Fun Night - Jan. 17th 5:30-
7:30pm @ Orovada Campus.  Come and 
join the HDMS community for a night of 
fun and games! Bring a snack, craft, 
game, or just hang out. Letôs get to know 
one another better and strengthen our 
HDMS family! 
 
ǒ We need you! Please consider volun-
teering a little time to help your PTO and 
help to strengthen our HDMS community. 
You could help with upcoming events, 
make a flyer, or provide a service thatôs 

unique to you! Please email us at 
pto@hdmspto.com 
 
ǒ Currently we are looking for help to 
organize a Parentôs Night Out & Kidsô 
PJ Party, we need people to help with 
childcare and lead activities. So if you 
like fun and games, please email us at 
pto@hdmspto.com and help us to cre-
ate a fabulous night for all! 

ǒ  Adolescent Science: Students began their BioGeoChemical 
cycle projects this week. They should be working hard describing 
the way cycles move through the earth, ocean, and atmosphere, 
and how humans are impacting these cycles. 

ǒ  Upper El will start MAPs testing next week. Please make sure 
your child has a good night's sleep and eats a healthy breakfast.   
 
ǒ  Keep sending your recycled markers to Sierra class. The box of 
markers we are sending to Crayola for shipping is more than 3 
pounds!  

ǒ  Montessori Through My Eyes is right around the corner on February 20th.  This 
is a wonderful opportunity for students to show their families what they work on 
during the school day. 
 
ǒ  The next Art Museum tour is February 28th.  Please have your child talk to his 
or her teacher if they are interested in attending. 
 
ǒ  Please make sure your student is coming to school prepared for cold weather! 
 
ǒ  The Reno Police Department has notified us that they will begin ticketing any 
cars parked in yellow or red zones in the front of the school. 

ǒ   Don't forget, MAP testing begins next week. Make sure you are getting a good 
night's sleep and a good breakfast. 
 
ǒ   Each  Adolescent student is being assigned a Chrome Book.  Please review 
and sign the HDMS MS Computer Use Policy your child brings home.  An electron-
ic copy of this document  has been sent as a separate attachment. 

ǒ  How is math a part of "real" life?  It's in music, art, sports, money, driving, con-
struction, computers, cooking, legos...  It's all around us everyday.  The following 
weeks will be testing for the elementary classes.  Please encourage your child to 
see math used in different ways.  Help your child learn their math facts with move-
ment such as skipping rope, bouncing a ball, or playing jacks.  Memorizing 7x6=42, 
7x7=49, 7x8=56, etc. while doing jumping jacks will make your child's brain con-
nections stronger in remembering these math facts.   
 
ǒ  Read with your child or listen to an audio book together of various genres 
(fiction, non-fiction, poetry, history, etc.) and ask questions:  Who are the main 
characters?  What is the main character's problem?  Why do you think the charac-
ter did that?  What do you think will happen next?  You will be helping your child 
with reading comprehension.   
 
ǒ  Even after testing, continue to do these activities with your child.  Learning can 
take place at breakfast, while walking around the grocery store, or driving to soccer 
practice.  It does not need to be a worksheet or on a screen.  It can simply be a 
question, demonstration, or experience. 

Chautauqua is a free community program that provides the 
opportunity for children and youth to connect with history, 
improve research and writing skills and develop acting and 
presentation skills. 

New Parent Information Seminars  

ǒ  Please make sure your student is coming to school prepared 
for cold weather! 
 
ǒ  The Reno Police Department has notified us that they will 
begin ticketing any cars parked in yellow or red zones in the front 
of the school. 

Please feel free to invite any interested friends of family to our new parent semi-
nars.  New families interested in enrollment next school year should plan on at-
tending.  No children please. 

Free Community Program For Ages 8-18 

Free Community Event 

Collin Kartncher has spoken to 
100,000+ youth and adults across the 
country and was a TedX speaker in 
2018  
 
The main goal of Collinôs presentation 
is (1 )to educate parents on the dam-
age of social media and the effect 
24/7 access to peer culture will have 
on children's health. (2) help pre-
teens and teens rise above social 
media comparison, negativity, cyber 
bullying, and the stress of the 
ñperfectò image. 
 
No charge and no RSVP required. 
This event is open to anyone wishing 
to manage technology in their home, 
build awareness with children and 
improve family life. 

A Message From Farm Fresh 

We are so happy to be serv-
ing hot food again!  MY 
SCHOOL ACCOUNT was 
having issues over the week-
end and parents were not able 
to make a payment when or-
dering lunch. 
 
W will take late orders at the 
kitchen or with Laura every 
morning until 9am. We will 
accept cash or checks only. 
 
Any and ALL Farm Fresh cor-
respondence should be sent 
to Ximena Acuna at: 
catering@farmfreshnv.com 

This yearôs Youth Wildlife Conservation Experience (YWCE) will take place at the 
Sheep Show, which takes place in Reno, NV on January 18th, 2020 from 10:00am 
to 4:00pm.  The FREE event takes place at the Reno-Sparks Convention Center in 
the F-Meeting Rooms, which is just down the hallway from the Sheep Show Expo. 
 
Over twenty different hands-on learning experience will take place.  Stations will 
include: a 28-foot tall �U�R�F�N-�F�O�L�P�E�L�Q�J�� �Z�D�O�O, five different �D�U�F�K�H�U�\�� �V�W�D�W�L�R�Q�V ��(hover 
archery, trap archery, a tic-tac-toe Velcro archery challenge, and two hover ar-
chery ranges), �O�L�Y�H�� �U�D�S�W�R�U�V��, �S�H�O�O�H�W�� �J�X�Q�� �D�Q�G�� �%�%�� �J�X�Q�� �U�D�Q�J�H�V��  �Q�D�W�X�U�H�� �F�U�D�I�W�V, �/�D��
�V�H�U�� �6�K�R�W�V, �P�D�N�L�Q�J�� �V�X�U�Y�L�Y�D�O�� �E�U�D�F�H�O�H�W�V, �2�S�H�U�D�W�L�R�Q�� �*�D�P�H�� �7�K�L�H�I���� �I�O�\�� �W�\�L�Q�J���D�Q�G��
�P�R�U�H. 
 
No need to buy a day pass to the Sheep Show exhibit hall, as the youth area takes 
place outside the exhibit hall.  However, an adult who brings a youth to the YWCE 
can obtain a day pass to admittance into the exhibit hall.  

Acting Class for 1st-8th Grade 

Can You Help? 

Our Montessori in Motion FLL Robotics Team is looking for coaches and mentors 
for the 2020-2021 school year.  Please let Ms. Dawn know if this is something you 
would be interested in. 

mailto:principal@hdmsreno.com

